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2025 Budget InformaƟon

Department Heads have worked hard on 
their budgets for 2025 with our Town                     
Administrator.  They are preparing to present their 
budgets to the Board of Selectmen starƟng   
Wednesday, 10/02/2024.  MeeƟngs will conƟnue 
unƟl 10/16/2024 with some hosted in the evenings 
and some during dayƟme hours.  Please see the 
schedule and links to agendas on page 2.

Budget CommiƩee meeƟngs will start in   
November and we are sƟll looking for two            
registered voters to serve (see page 5).

2024 Tax Rate

The Town and the State are collecƟng       
necessary data required to set our annual             
municipal/Town tax rate.  The rate should be set in 
late October or early November.  Tax bills will be 
generated aŌer the final 2024 rate has been set by 
the State, and tax bills are typically due in early    
December.

Town Hall

will be closed

Monday, October 14th

in observance of

Columbus Day

RETURNED MAIL !

Returned mail costs the Town a lot of money.  Please check with the Town Clerk 
or Assessing Office to verify your mailing address with the Town.  A change of  
address is required in wriƟng.   Forms available at Town Hall or belmontnh.gov > 
Info Center > ApplicaƟons & Forms > Change of Address.
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Upcoming  Meetings

The next regular Board of Selectmen’s meeƟng will be held on Wednesday, Octo-
ber 2nd, at 10:00 am in the Tioga Room at the Mill.  Immediately following the 
regular meeƟng will be the first of 5 Budget Workshops for the Board of              
Selectmen with three evening meeƟngs and two dayƟme meeƟngs:

10/02 @ 11:30 am 10/07 @ 5 pm 10/08 @ 5 pm

10/15 @ 5 pm 10/16 @ 11:30 am

The Budget CommiƩee will be meeƟng with Department Heads regarding the 
2025 Budget during November and December.

All meeƟngs are open to the public, streamed on YouTube and Zoom, and agendas 
are posted at Town Hall and on our website at:  

hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/227658/agendas---2024

MeeƟng InformaƟon—Budget
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LiveStream Meetings

The Town of Belmont is now using YouTube to 
livestream meeƟngs and to archive meeƟng       
videos.  Videos will also sƟll be made available at 
Lakes Region Public Access through hƩps://
vod.lrpa.org/   

Please see our YouTube channel at:

www.youtube.com/@belmontlive 

Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of 
Belmont ResidenƟal 
Customers ONLY;  
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   
advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 
118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 
is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       
program and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not    
everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.
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Property Fraud ALERT !!
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TOWN Budget CommiƩee Members Needed
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Halloween—Trick or TreaƟng
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Halloween—Trick or TreaƟng

Please stop by the Fire House 

to show off your costumes

for Trick or Treat 

on Halloween!

Thursday, October 31st
5pm to 8pm
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Thank you, Jenn C,   Sam &  Devon

Fall is upon us!  It is officially spooky season!

October, along with all its beauƟful foliage brings the due date for the third issue water/sewer 
bills.  The bills are due October 10, 2024.  The third issue bill covers the months of June-August.   
Payment can be made via mail, in person, dropped in our drop box or on our Town’s website, 
www.belmontnh.gov.  We accept cash, check or card but please keep in mind that if you use a card 
there is an addiƟonal 2.79% fee added to the total.

In addiƟon to the third issue bill being due, disconnect noƟces have been sent out for overdue 
water/sewer bills.  If you have received a noƟce and have any quesƟons, please reach out to our 
office at (603) 267-8300 ext 2.

We are busy liƩle bees preparing for the 2024 General ElecƟon happening in November.  If 
you require an absentee ballot, please drop off your request and we will mail your ballot to you as 
soon as they are available.  We will have our absentee ballots in the office by the second week of  
October so if you are planning on being away or unable to vote at the polls on elecƟon day, we     
suggest you give us a call and you can come to Town Hall and request and cast your ballot all in one 
stop.  This prevents the Ɵme it takes for the mailing process.  If you have any quesƟons, please don’t 
hesitate to reach out.

The 2024 State General ElecƟon will take place on Tuesday, November 5, 2024.  Polls are     
located at Belmont High School, 255 Seavey Rd and will be open from 7AM-7PM.  The Town Clerk/
Tax Collector’s office will be closed on ElecƟon Day and re-opening at 9:00AM Wednesday,             
November 6, 2024.  All other offices will be open at Town Hall on ElecƟon Day.  The last day to      
register to vote at the Clerk’s office is Wednesday, October 30, 2024.  Otherwise, you will have to 
register to vote on ElecƟon Day at the polls.  Be sure to bring your ID and proof of residency. 

Have a happy and safe Halloween!
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ElecƟons/VoƟng InformaƟon
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Sewer & SepƟc—NOT FLUSHABLE ITEMS

Above is an example of an ongoing problem with our local sewer pump staƟons that service the Town 
of Belmont.  The problem is that non-flushable items are being flushed at an alarming rate!

Non-flushable items are also a problem for property owners with a sepƟc system.

Items that should not be flushed lead to clogs in the Town’s sewer pump staƟons, which interfere 
with the efficiency of our pumps, and lead to extensive maintenance in order to correct the issue.  This re-
quires pulling Town staff from other necessary job duƟes, and in turn, costs more for all of our taxpayers.

Extensive maintenance was required and more than four bags of grease and non-flushables were re-
moved from this one pump staƟon.  It took two employees two and a half days to get this pump back online.

Only human waste and toilet paper are flushable!

Product labels can be misleading:

 “Flushable” does not mean it is safe for your sepƟc system or sewer. These items can clog your system 
and be expensive to fix!

 “Disposable” items are not flushable and should go in the trash.

 Trash – do not flush the following items:

hƩps://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/whats-flushable-brochure.pdf

If you have any quesƟons or concerns, please reach out to Belmont Public Works at (603) 528-2677.

 Wipes

 Feminine Hygiene Products

 Facial Ɵssues

 Diapers

 CigareƩes

 CoƩon swabs

 Dental floss

 Toys

Sewer & SepƟc 
Issues!
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Graffiti & Roadside Dumping

The Department conƟnues to deal with an influx of roadside dumping and sign graffiƟ.  Once a sign has been 
painted like the one pictured above it cannot be cleaned properly. Any solvent the department has     
aƩempted to use removes the pigment from the color on the sign along with the graffiƟ. Replacement sign 
costs vary, starƟng around $45.00 and increase depending on type and size. 

Roadside dumping is also a common problem in town.  Items leŌ roadside such as the Ɵres pictured above 
are disposed of through a company that charges the Town per Ɵre.  Other items recovered from the Town’s 
ROW are brought directly to the transfer staƟon where the Department is billed for standard scale fees.

Both of these issues contribute to increasing line item amounts in the Department’s budget and only cover 
the disposal.  The actual cost is greater because it takes Ɵme from members of your Public Works Team who 
could be used in places that would beƩer serve the Town of Belmont.   If you witness this happening, contact 
the local PD so efforts can be made to put a stop to this waste of money and resources. 

Roadside Mowing

Your Public Works Department conƟnues to work with the limited resources at its disposal.  Through the 
combined efforts of contractors and the Department’s trackless, ouƞiƩed with its boom mower, we are on 
target to make at least two passes on every road.  This effort is put forth to improve sight distance and   
reduce vegetaƟon in the ditch lines thorough the Town’s maintenance ROW.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Fall Hydrant Flushing !!

In an effort to maintain water quality the Town of Belmont, 
with help from its partners at Pennichuck Water Works, plan 
to flush all Town owned fire hydrants between October 7th 
and  October 11th.  This process may discolor or affect water 
pressure, but is not harmful.  If discoloraƟon occurs, run cold 
water unƟl color returns to normal.     

Mailbox Specifications

Fall has arrived and now is the Ɵme to make necessary changes to mailboxes before the ground freezes.    
Below are helpful guidelines to follow when installing your mailbox.

 USPS approved metal mailbox required
 Front of mailbox must be 2 feet from the edge of pavement
 PosiƟon your mailbox at a height of 46 inches from the road surface to the boƩom of the mailbox support
 House or Apt. number visible on both sides and front of mailbox
 Minimum 4 x 4 wooden support post
 SupporƟng post should be installed 2 feet below grade and a minimum of 4 feet from the edge of the 

pavement

(Example below can be viewed at the Belmont Post Office)
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department—Sharps Pg 1

SHARPS DISPOSAL

The Department has recently received a number of requests for instrucƟons on Sharps      
disposal.  We have provided a two page document from NHDES with this informaƟon.



October 2024

Belmont Fire Department—Sharps Pg 2

www.safeneedledisposal.org
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Belmont Police Department

Drug Take Back

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.

The Belmont Police Department is going to parƟcipate in the 
DEA’s NaƟonal Drug Take Back, which will take place on          
Saturday, October 26th, 2024 from 10am-2pm.  This is a Ɵme 
when you can dispose of prescripƟon drugs that are no longer 
needed.  This program helps get prescripƟon drugs out of 
homes, which in turn reduces the chance of someone misusing 
them.  There are no quesƟons asked when you turn them in and it is a simple 
and fast process.  The locaƟon for the drug take back will be at the Police StaƟon 
in the lobby at 16 Fuller Street.

THEFTS

There has been an increase in reports of suspicious people going through         
vehicles, in different areas of town.  Most of the reports that have been taken 
are being reported that someone had gone through a vehicle overnight.  It is   
important to keep your vehicles locked up and remove any valuables.  If you do 
see or hear something suspicious please call when it is taking place.  
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Belmont Parks & Rec - Halloween Event
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Belmont Parks & Rec
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Building & Code Enforcement—SepƟc System Maintenance

Notice for Septic Users

A properly maintained sepƟc system is the key to extending 
the life of your system.  This includes proper maintenance, 
such as pumping your tank every 2-3 years.

A sepƟc system at its most basic funcƟon treats and stores 
sewage waste from our households.  Sewage is condiƟoned so 
that it can be dispersed and percolated into the topsoil.  This accomplishes the final           
purificaƟon, including destroying disease-producing bacteria.

A sepƟc system in failure is unhealthy, illegal and a nuisance.  Replacement costs are high, so 
proper maintenance can extend the life of your system.

 Inspect your tank every year

 Do not flush grease or toxic materials

 Do not use a garbage disposal unit

 Conserve water

 Don’t allow vehicles or livestock on your leach field to protect the integrity of your soil 
and pipes

 Soggy areas or bad odors can indicate a system failure and should be checked by a      
professional

 Keep a record of all inspecƟons and maintenance

hƩps://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/2020-01/ssb-13.pdf
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Land Use   
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Land Use   
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

146 Main Street 
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Library News

146 Main Street 
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News from the Heritage Commission

The Heritage Commission invites you to a special
event honoring Linda Frawley. A memorial plaque
will be unveiled and she will be honored with words
from those who knew her through her preservation
work and personally.

Belmont Heritage Commission

Vicki Donovan, Claire Bickford, Ben Rolfe, Priscilla Annis, Jack Donovan,
Jill Rolfe, Chris Mooney and Travis O’Hara (Ex-officio)
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Cemetery Trustees
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Trash & Recycling Calendar 2024

There will be 
NO changes to 

October’s 
trash and recycling 

collecƟon.
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Belmont Got Lunch Program 
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Granite VNA Programs

Franklin VNA & Hospice is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners and
here is an upcoming event they are hosting:
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Vote in Honor of a Veteran

Go to www.sos.nh.gov/vote-honor-veteran 
to sign up and receive your pin.
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BELKNAP COUNTY VOTER SHUTTLE SERVICE     11/05/2024
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Sargent Fund ApplicaƟon 2024
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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NH Housing Programs

New Hampshire Housing’s goal is to make homeownership
more affordable. They offer a wide variety of great
homeownership programs including mortgages, refinancing,
downpayment and closing cost assistance, Homebuyer Tax
Credits, and more.

These programs come with great benefits, too—like low
downpayment requirements, 30-year fixed rates, and no
hidden fees.

The maximum income limit is $167,800.  Some programs may
have lower income limits and purchase price limits.

New Hampshire Housing makes homeownership more affordable with mortgages that offer great 
benefits including:

 Up to $15,000 in downpayment and closing cost help
 30-year fixed rates
 Low or no downpayment requirements
 Reduced mortgage insurance opƟons
 No hidden fees
 Financing for single family homes, condos, manufactured housing and 1-4 unit  owner occupied 

homes
 Convenient homebuyer educaƟon classes
 Mortgage refinancing for those who already own a home

While specific programs may have different income limits, in general we serve incomes up to 
$167,800. Explore their programs at:

gonewhampshirehousing.com
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


